
Membership motioned to add Challenge Ranch 
Inc. to the list of organizations to donate to.  

Membership voted for the top three 
organizations: Challenge Ranch Inc (22 votes), 
Horses for Heroes (22 votes) and East County 
Equestrian Center (20 votes).  

$400.00 will be donated to each of these 
organizations.  

An additional $19.00 50/50 raffle winnings 
from July meeting and $16.00 50/50 raffle 
winnings from June meeting (both won by 
Sharon Vanderlip) have been donated towards 
Horses for Heroes, courtesy of Sharon. Thank 
you, very generous! H4H will be receiving a 
donation total of $435.00. This amount is going 
directly to “HorsePower!” at Camp Pendleton 
to help pay for horse medical bills and 
expenses.  

The East County Equestrian Center is still 
pending its 501c3. It should be official in the 
next few months. As soon as it is, we will send 
their donation.  

$100.00 was donated to the Lakeside Boy 
Scout Troup as well as $100.00 to a local Girl 
Scout Troup for their current projects. 

We are looking in to different websites to host 
our webpage. We will be discussing this further 
at August meeting.  

Fall trail clearing/cleaning: Oct 26, 2013 is a 
tentative date in the Cuyamacas. We will 
confirm at the August meeting.  

Parades: We will be entering more parades – 
Descanso and Pine Valley. These parades do not 
require insurance. Both parades are perfect for 
beginner parade horses. We can still add another 
parade to our list that does require insurance, if there 
is interest in a specific one.  

Members discussed possible new places to camp - 
McCall Park and Stagecoach camping. Dates TBD.   

Trail Report – Karen Ensall: 
 
Flynn Springs trail to Blossom Valley to Crest goes 
through private property, so it is unlikely this trail 
will be possible.  
 
Moreno Ave (SDGE) to Muth Valley trail is 
classified as an endangered habitat and is no longer 
“trail friendly”.  
 
Birthdays – Gayla Robles: 
 
Cindy Helms, Gayla Robles and Beth Walker  
 
Reminders:  

Los Vaqueros horse camp is coming up in October. 
Sign ups will begin at the August meeting.  

Ron and Erin will be discussing trails at camp. This is 
an open invitation – you may stay and listen or go 
about your own activities. They will probably talk 
about trails at the campfire one night. 
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If you have for sale items, wanted items, or 
event links, please email them to Jacquelynn 
before meeting so they can all be included in 
the newsletter!  

Announcements:  

1. Buck Ward’s memorial service is July 28, 
2013 at 1PM. Morning Star Lutheran Church, 
12821 Ha Hana Rd.  

Brags:  
 

1. Marge bought a Dodge Diesel 2013! If 
you knew what she had before, you 
know she needed a new rig!  

2. Patti got a new colt – “Copper” 
3. Jacquelynn’s husband’s horse, 

“Snowmass Village” won its maiden 
race at Hollywood Park by 5 lengths a 
couple weeks ago! It did not get 
claimed! Hoping to race at Del Mar 
this season. 

4. Kim and Shawn welcomed their new 
baby, Faith! She was born during the 
June meeting (but not at meeting) ;)! 

5. Billi Jo has a new hip! She is already 
back in the saddle and rode at the 
Descanso Parade! 

6. Karen’s husband is touring with the 
Eagles band! 
 

 

Raffle:  
 
Sharon Vanderlip won the 50/50 --- AGAIN! $19.00 
and donated it back to the Wounded Warriors Project 
in Pendleton.  

 
For Sale:  
 

1. Sharon Vanderlip is selling a 15”, 18lb, 
Sentry Lite custom-made Amish hand crafted 
saddle ideal for trail, endurance, or everyday 
pleasure riding. $675 firm. 

2. Gayla has a swamp cooler for sale. Contact 
her for more information. 

 
Wanted:  
 

1. Laura Precoda is looking for three 16’ panels 
and one end gate. 

2. Heather Archer is looking for a synthetic 
saddle, 16”, full quarter horse bars 
 

Non- LFR Events: 
 
July 27th, Pine Valley Days 
July 28th, CRISPIA Poker Ride at Los Vaqueros 
July 28th, RWR XIX, Penasquitos Canyon 
August 11 – Winchester Widows Pancake Breakfast 
to benefit Challenge Ranch 
August 24th, All clubs beach ride, Imperial Beach 
 
	
  

Some	
  LFR	
  members	
  enjoying	
  a	
  splash	
  in	
  the	
  water	
  
at	
  Santa	
  Margarita	
  on	
  July	
  7,	
  2013.	
  This	
  was	
  a	
  non-­‐
LFR	
  ride,	
  but	
  lots	
  of	
  LFR	
  members	
  came	
  to	
  cool	
  off!	
  	
  


